
REGULAR MEETING 
August 20, 2012 

A regular meeting of the Town Board of the Town of Busti was held on August 20, 2012 at 6:45 p.m., at 
the Town Administration Building, 121 Chautauqua Avenue, Lakewood, New York with the following 
members present: 

Supervisor Jesse M. Robbins 
Councilman Richard B. Thor 
Councilman Todd M. Hanson 
Councilman Kenneth J. Lawton - absent 
Councilman Richard A. Sanders  

Supervisor Robbins called the meeting to order with the salute to the flag and a moment of silence was 
observed. 
Present at the meeting were: Angelo & Diane Terrano, Brett Mucheck, Lori Robbins, Loren & Gloria 
Parker, Alan Wallace, Randall Hinsdale, Attorney Joel H. Seachrist, Highway Superintendent Melvin J. 
Peterson and Busti-Lakewood Police Chief John Bentley. . 
 
Randy Hinsdale appeared before the board requesting that certain roads be closed to traffic for the Busti 
Apple Festival on September 30, 2012. 
 
Supervisor Robbins offered the following motion which was duly seconded by Councilman Thor: 
 RESOLVED, that the town authorize Highway Superintendent Melvin J. Peterson and Police 
Chief John Bentley to make whatever steps are necessary to secure proper traffic flow and safe passage for 
anyone attending the Busti Apple Festival; 
 BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that Mill Road from the five corners of Busti to the bridge and 
then along Lawson Road to Busti Sugar Grove road be closed for the Busti Historical Apple Festival to be 
held on September 30, 2012 from 10:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. 
All aye. 
 
Busti-Lakewood Recreation Director Diana Peterson reported on a successful summer recreation program. 
 
Supervisor Robbins thanked Superintendent Peterson for the highway department removing the tree that 
fell near the Gazebo last week in time for the chicken barbecue. 
 
Busti-Lakewood Police Chief John Bentley reported 7,330 incidents to date. 
 
Supervisor Robbins noted the following correspondence: 

New York State Dept. of Taxation & Finance re:  Final State Equalization Rate 100.00%. 
Time Warner Cable re:  upcoming changes to their billing system. 

 Legal Notice for Sale of Real Property on September 4, 2012. 
Legal Notice for Zoning Board of Appeals August 22, 2012. 

 
Allen Wallace appeared before the board requesting setback revisions for homes along the lake which will 
be referred to the Planning Board for their consideration. 
 
Supervisor Robbins moved to adopt the Town of Busti Zoning Enforcement Manual which was duly 
seconded by Councilman Thor: 
Upon roll call vote, all aye. 
 
Supervisor Robbins made the following motion which was duly seconded by Councilman Lawton: 
 RESOLVED, that Supervisor Robbins be authorized and directed to pay the presented General 
Fund, Highway Fund, Joint Recreation Fund and the Hazeltine Public Library for Abstract No. 14 from 
warrant #622 to and including warrant #651 in the amount of $220,730.83. 
Upon roll call vote, all aye. 
 
Upon motion duly made by Supervisor Robbins the meeting adjourned at 7:10 p.m.   
All aye.  



                                               ____________________________________ 
                                                                                                     Diane M. VanDewark, Town Clerk 
 
 
 
 

 


